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WFP Private Sector Fundraising Strategy: The Committee welcomed, also with reference to the critical comments from the External Auditor on past practices, WFP’s strategy of fundraising from the private sector, and recommended that the Secretariat report to the Executive Board in more detail on the policies and procedures employed to avoid any conflict of interest between private sector partnership initiatives and commercial links with companies. (par 5-8)
The Committee supported the self-financing model of implementation, noting it would help alleviate the burden on the regular support budget of WFP (advances would come from the General Fund). The additional fee charged on donations would vary according to circumstances, and in respect of the principle of full cost recovery; the Committee asked the Secretariat to discuss the exact rates with member states. (par 9-11)
Progress Report on the Implementation of the Recommendations of the External Auditor: The Report was noted, and the Secretariat provided clarifications on various issues to the Committee’s satisfaction. (par 12-14)
wfp Vehicle Leasing Programme And Self-Insurance Scheme: the Committee welcomed the programme and encouraged Wfp to make this service available to others.
Update on the WFP Management Plan (2008-2009): The Committee expressed concern that there was limited information provided on mitigating measures to deal with the recent cost increases and their consequences. , the Secretariat informed the Committee that discussions were ongoing with donors on alternatives to fund the projected shortfall of approximately US$1 billion, and that the Euro/Dollar exchange rate could reduce the PSA Equalization Account at the end of 2009 to negative US$12.7 million. (par 16-20)

Update on The Wings II Project: In response to questions on the deferred activities, the Secretariat informed the Committee that these would not impact on the core business processes. ). However, the scope of the project would be reduced in order to remain within the allocated budget. (par 21-3)
